
Addendum to Agenda for April 21, 2021 Board Meeting – Old Business

 On Monday, March 26, 2021 President Leslie Billowitch e-mailed all members of the 
Board of Directors a motion to approve verbiage for publication: 

o summarizing the fact that financially supporting local trail systems is consistent 
with the Club’s mission to develop and promote running in the Lehigh Valley; 
and

o an invitation to local schools, organizations and nonprofits to submit electronic 
grant requests.

Motion approved by majority vote.

 On Monday, March 29, 2021 President Leslie Billowitch forwarded a request from the 
City of Allentown Parks Department requesting a contribution of $5,000 to purchase 600-
800 tons of tail mix so the Department could stone 6 plus miles of trails in the Parkway.  
The request was accompanied by a motion to approve this expenditure request.  Motion 
approved by majority vote.

 On Tuesday, March 30, 2021, an email was sent by President Leslie Bill Billowitch to 
canvas Board members as to whether recreational runs in the Parkway should commence 
in May or June. This was in response to Leslie’s conversation earlier in March with a 
representative from the City of Allentown would approve holding small racing events in 
the Parkway so long as there are no tents, sound systems or EMS presence required and 
that races be conducted with staggered starts. The question put to e-vote was decided in 
favor of a May start, and therefore the first race will be May 5, 2021.


